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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2009-20:
Swine Flu


In light of the recent information concerning swine flu, please consider the following:

First, and most importantly, if you exhibit any flu-like symptoms the best way to not only recover but to reduce the chances of infecting others is to stay home and see your health care provider.

University Health Services has posted a link to a Public Health Fact Sheet that describes the symptoms of swine flu; but, generally the symptoms are very similar to those associated with seasonal flu, and include fever, cough, and sore throat, and can include body aches, headache, chills and fatigue.
According to the Center for Disease Control (CDC), “Flu viruses are spread mainly from person to person through coughing or sneezing of people with influenza. Sometimes people may become infected by touching something with flu viruses on it and then touching their mouth or nose.”  Questions and Answers: Center for Disease Control and Prevention (April 29, 2009).  Extra care in hygiene will lessen the risk of infection.  The CDC recommends:
First and most important: wash your hands. Try to stay in good general health. Get plenty of sleep, be physically active, manage your stress, drink plenty of fluids, and eat nutritious food. Try not touch surfaces that may be contaminated with the flu virus. Avoid close contact with people who are sick.  Questions and Answers: Center for Disease Control and Prevention (April 29, 2009).
Germicidal disposable wipes such as Clorox® Disinfecting Wipes can be used to clean hard surfaces like desks, keyboards, and telephones.  You should particularly avoid sharing telephones.  Faculty and Staff who share office space should be extra diligent in ensuring that surfaces are clean.
Sick and Other Paid Leave
As noted above, the best advice if you believe you may be sick is to stay home.  The University has sick leave benefits that, in most cases, are sufficient to protect faculty and staff members  who become ill.  For those who may have low sick leave balances, other accrued leave like vacation, personal leave, and compensatory time may be used.  In extreme cases, sick leave banks are available.  For new employees and others who may not have sufficient leave balances or who may not be eligible for sick leave bank coverage, DO NOT LET A LACK OF AVAILABLE PAID LEAVE AFFECT YOUR DECISION TO STAY HOME IF YOU ARE SICK.  Chancellor Motley has authorized the Department of Human Resources to advance sick leave to any faculty or staff member who does not have sufficient leave balances to cover an absence due to illness as a result of swine flu.

The University also has policies concerning the use of sick leave to care for family members.  If you have a family member who becomes ill, please use this time to take care of your family; but remember to protect yourself.

In extreme cases, the Family and Medical Leave Act allows eligible employees to take up to twelve weeks off to care for themselves or a family member with a serious health condition.  University policies mirror or enhance those benefits.
As confirmed cases of this strain of swine flu begin to appear in our region, it may be necessary to institute human resources and sick leave policies that are intended to preserve public health and minimize the spread of disease.  We will inform faculty, staff, students and other members of the UMass Boston community of those measures as they are instituted.
If you have any questions about paid leave policies, please contact the Department of Human Resources at 7-5150.

April 29, 2009
University of Massachusetts Boston

Department of Human Resources

100 Morrissey Blvd.

Boston, Massachusetts  02125

(617) 287-5150                                                

www.umb.edu/hr


